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NEW SERVICE OFFICER FOR REGION 1

Robie MacLaughlin is almost retired and Ed Eckroth is the new Service Officer for Region 1. His contact information is; Blinded Veterans Association, JFK Bldg  --  Room 1500D, Boston MA 02203
His phone# is  1-617-303-5691 & his fax# is 1-617-303-5571
And his email address is: edward.eckroth@va.gov 

LETTER FROM NATIONAL CONCERNING THE NYRG RESOLUTION SUBMITTED AT THE 2007 NATIONAL CONVENTION

Mr. Fred Knapp 
Tuesday, September 09, 2008 

Dear President Knapp: 

I am writing you as directed by the BVA National Board Of Directors. 

First, I must apologize for not having written this letter sooner. 

Following the National Board’s Mid-Winter meeting in March, I failed 

to send the letter promptly as directed. I had several conversations 

and E-mail exchanges with Dennis O’Connell regarding the issues 

raised on the Convention Floor during the 62nd National Convention. I 

guess I thought I had provided the letter but obviously I had failed to 

comply with the Board’s directions. 

After lengthy discussion, during the Board Meeting, surrounding the 

manner in which the NYRG resolutions introduced at the 62ND 

National Convention, the Board determined that the resolution was 

improperly handled on the convention floor and the Regional Group 

and Mr. Dennis O’Connell deserved an apology. Clearly, a number of 

Board members believed that the policy and procedures for 

distribution of Life Membership Fund earned Interest and Dividends 

were prescribed in the National By-laws. It was not until after the 

Convention that it became clear this was not the case. In fact the 

policies and procedures were defined in the By-laws of the Life 

Membership Board of Trustees. In any event, the introduction of the 

resolution should have been allowed and fully debated on the 

Convention floor and the actual language of the BVA National By-

laws should have been read to the members assembled. 

The Board deeply regrets the manner in which this whole issue was 

handled and is determined not to allow such errors to occur in future 

conventions. It also had become clear that all the issues raised in the 

Resolutions, particularly the question of the U category were not fully 

understood or properly dealt with. In an effort to rectify the question of 

“U’s” the Life Membership Board of Trustees recommended to the full 

Board and the National Board approved not counting the “U’s” for the 

“Apportionment” of the Interest and Dividends for the Fiscal Year 

2008 ended June 30, 08. BVA HQ has learned of a method of 

determining whether veterans currently classified as “U.” are living or 

deceased. This methodology only works for those for whom we have 

SS#’s. The decision to not count U’s is for only one year to give HQ 

the opportunity to work through the entire list to determine to the 

extent possible whether individuals are living or deceased. Since, we 

did not have the number of U’s on June 30, 2008 the Board directed 

us to use the numbers of U’s as of September 30, 08. Therefore all 

the U’s on our membership list as of 9/30/08 will not be counted when 

the Apportionments Amounts are determined for FY-08. 

Again, I want to apologize for not providing this letter sooner. I accept 

full responsibility for the delay and assure you and your members that 

the National Board of Directors took your concerns seriously and 

made an appropriate decision to extend a full apology. It was my 

failure alone in not providing this letter sooner. 

Respectfully, 

Thomas H. Miller, Executive Director 

CC: Ron White, Dennis O’Connell

ACB PRESS RELEASE ON ACCESSIBLE CURRENCY

Court Says the Blind Will Have Meaningful Access to Currency, 

Tells Government 'No Unnecessary Delays' 

WASHINGTON, Sept. 5, 2008 -- The American Council of the Blind is pleased to report that District Court Judge James Robertson has told lawyers representing both sides in the case American Council of the Blind v. Paulson that the Department of the Treasury must make U.S. currency accessible to people who are blind and visually impaired as quickly as possible.

In its decision on May 20, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia remanded the issue of injunctive relief back to the District Court for further consideration.  Therefore, a status conference was held Sept. 4 by Judge James Robertson, during which he made it clear to both sides that he will not allow any unnecessary delay by the Treasury as it seeks to comply with the court's ruling that requires paper currency to be distinguishable by people who are blind and visually impaired.  Robertson ordered the parties to meet and attempt to reach agreement on a schedule.

The court intends to impose a schedule on the government for making future generations of currency accessible and to ensure that it is complied with.

Mitch Pomerantz, president of the American Council of the Blind, said, "It is apparent that this judge expects the Treasury to expeditiously comply with his earlier ruling in favor of accessible currency.  Our outstanding attorney, Jeffrey Lovitky, is continuing to hold Treasury's feet to the fire and it is gratifying to know that the judge is likewise requiring accountability and transparency from the manufacturer of our legal tender.

ACB and Mr. Lovitky shall stand firm on behalf of blind and visually impaired individuals in our demand that we have the same opportunity to independently determine what each bill is without the need for outside assistance, either human or electronic."

The American Council of the Blind is the largest consumer-based organization of blind and visually impaired Americans advocating for the rights of blind Americans. Comprised of more than 70 affiliates across the United States, the organization is dedicated to making it possible for blind and visually impaired Americans to participate fully in every aspect of American society.

For more information, contact Melanie Brunson, (202) 467-5081, or Jeffrey A. Lovitky, (202) 744-9702.

Taken from Paul Kaminsky’s FRG President’s Message for their September newsletter:  

This past year I took the opportunity to attend several of our fellowship blind or disabled veteran community national or state conventions.  I wanted to see what these other organizations might be doing that would or possibly could enhance or help our organization serve the membership better then we are currently.   I believe strongly that building bridges between these other like organizations afford us their support when we need it and vice versa when they need ours.  It thus makes us a strong united force when we have common issues to defend.

The most recent veteran service organization convention I attended was the Disabled American Veterans (DAV) National Convention as a member of their Blind Chapter. Their guest speakers were Senator Obama, via a tape video message, and Senator McCain in person. In all of these conventions, and likewise in our organization there is no support for any of these particular candidates. The organizations must stand neutral. The message I do wish to pass to you all is that it is essential to understand how any person seeking a position that intends on representing your interest can possibly misrepresent themselves and in doing such may in fact not represent the interest you may have thought were going to be represented. This not only is possible at the highest office position, but true at any level of elected representation.

I have all too often seen elected officials sent to represent certain stands on issues, but allow their individual ideals ignore the wishes of the majority being represented.  It is therefore imperative for us to be familiar with issues important to ourselves, and review closely the records and backgrounds of those we elect to represent our blind and disabled veterans community.

Our Nation is, as we all are too well aware engage in a War on terrorism.  The economy and housing market seemingly have been affected by many factors.  No matter what our stand is on any of these factors we must support our troops who are in harms way.  We also must ensure that our wounded warriors return home to a environment that is able to return their lives back to a best quality of life that is humanly possible.  I repeat, humanly possible, not financially possible.  The cost of war is not only computed on the equipment necessary to engage the target, but the cost of reparation of its casualties.   

November is fast approaching, and I ask you all to seriously look at the issues facing not only the economy, but also issues directly affecting our blinded veteran community.  We are entering an election that will determine who will represent our needs for the next four years, or longer.  Ask yourselves what is this candidate doing or has done that represents what you feel is best represented your needs.  Our mission statement is blind helping the blind, let us not be blind being led by the blind.  For the next couple of months inquire, research and discuss issues of most interest to you and our blinded veteran community.  Let us try to ensure that our veteran needs will not be eroded by a non-sympathetic administration.  Sorry but I have not the answer.  I too have and will continue to review any person that will be representing me, and the process will continue up to the time I pull the proverbial lever.   I wish us all the best in this endeavor.

THANKS TO LYLE MARTIN OF WI, THE ACTUAL LAW FROM MY ARTICLE IN THE LAST ISSUE:

Here is the actual text of section 594 of Public Law 110-181

This is a direct extract from the law itself, not a "translation" of it.)

SEC. 594. Conduct by Members of the Armed Forces and Veterans out of uniform during Hoisting, lowering, or passing of United States Flag.

Section 9 of title 4, United States Code, is amended by

striking “all persons present” and all that follows through the end of the section and inserting the following: “all persons present in uniform should render the military salute. Members of the Armed Forces and veterans who

are present but not in uniform may render the military salute. All other persons present should face the flag and stand at attention with their right hand over the heart, or if applicable, remove their headdress with

their right hand and hold it at the left shoulder, the hand being over the heart. Citizens of other countries present should stand at attention. All such conduct toward the flag in a moving column should be rendered at

the moment the flag passes.”.

There is now no longer any DOUBT whatsoever about the status of a military salute to the flag by retirees. It's in the law.  It is not mandatory, but OPTIONAL (the word "MAY" being operative), but at least it has been

officially addressed.

NEW AUDIOACCESS SERVICE FROM RFB&D

RFB&D is launching a new service which allows members to download

AudioPlus textbooks directly to your computer and then transfer to

portable media players. Of course, anyone that prefers to get the CDs

through the mail can still order them that way. This is simply a new

service that gives users more options on how to receive and use

AudioPlus textbooks.

From the RFB&D website...

"RFB&D members can now choose to download our audio textbooks and

literature directly to a Windows ®-compatible computer. AudioAccess is

easy to use and portable! If you choose, once the books have been

downloaded, they can be synced with a compatible portable media player

for take-anywhere convenience."

http://www.rfbd.org/audioaccess/index.htm

Frequently Asked Questions about AudioAccess:

http://support.rfbd.org/index.aspx?page=faq#faq1

THINK IT COULDN’T HAPPEN TO YOU; IT DID TO OUR NEW RG SECRETARY DON FROM BROOKLYN!

hi Dennis, thought I might share something with you. I have always watched and enjoyed game shows, especially jeopardy and wheel of fortune. four years ago when I got back from West Haven computer school and set up this computer I joined the wheelwatchers club advertised on the show. It was free so I entered and was assigned a number. Every night one of the games was a surprise puzzle and the contestant who solved that puzzle would win a special prize, usually a trip somewhere, also a number would be drawn from all the entrants in the Wheelwatchers club. well this past July 25th, 2008, as I was watching the show my number came up. I was stunned but it is true. I won a trip for 2 to Cancun, 6 days 7 nights, all inclusive, some spending cash. I will have to pay taxes and get a passport but the odds of my number being drawn, I can't even begin to think what the odds were. Anyways, that's what happened and I thought it's good to pass along some good news once in a while. 

NICE AND FREE SERVICE FROM GOOGLE!  

Check it out: 

1-800-GOOG-411: Find and connect with local businesses for free from your phone. 

Also: http://www.google.com/goog411/index.html

ARE YOU RECEIVING WHAT YOU ARE ENTITLED TO FROM SOCIAL SECURITY?

If you served in the military and receive social security make sure your time in service is added to your social security check. Information on this subject can be found at:

http://www.military.com/veterans-report/extra-social-security-benefits?ESRC=vr.nl

The phone number of Social Security is 1 800 772-1213 

UPDATED PRODUCTS FOR THE BLIND

En-Vision America, Inc. is pleased to announce advancements and improvements on two of its products.  

ScripTalk Station is the newest version of the audible prescription reading system that is currently being used by the VA across the country. After receiving comments and suggestions from veteran users, several improvements have been made. This new reader provides a much-improved, easier to understand voice. It also boasts raised buttons and a tactile guide for prescription placement for easier use and operation. Another feature of the new Station is a larger RFID tag capacity.  This new tag allows more information to be stored and read including: patient name, drug name and dosage, doctor’s name, pharmacy contact, prescription number and date, refills remaining, warnings and patient monograph information. It is available in English and Spanish.  

i.d. mate OMNI has a new look and new functions.  OMNI v.3 and database v3.0 are now available. This is both a firmware and database update. The new database features nearly 2.5 million items with 20 times more cooking instructions and three times more extended information for items. The new OMNI v.3 also has faster scanning capabilities, and includes the options for enabling Barcode ID Mode and Inventory Mode. There is a special update/upgrade package for veterans, this package does require return of the unit to En-Vision America.  

For more information or to get your new ScripTalk Station or i.d. mate OMNI upgrade, contact your VIST Coordinator or BROS.

Online service lets blind and visually impaired surf the Internet from any computer, anywhere

Visions of future technology don't involve being chained to a desktop machine. People move from home computers to work computers to mobile devices; public kiosks pop up in libraries, schools and hotels; and people increasingly store everything from e-mail to spreadsheets on the Web. But for the roughly 10 million people in the United States who are blind or visually impaired, using a computer has, so far, required special screen-reading software typically installed only on their own machines.

New software, called WebAnywhere, lets blind and visually impaired people surf the Web on the go. The tool developed at the University of

Washington turns screen-reading into an Internet service that reads aloud Web text on any computer with speakers or headphone connections. 

"This is for situations where someone who's blind can't use their own computer but still wants access to the Internet. At a museum, at a library, at a public kiosk, at a friend's house, at the airport," said Richard Ladner, a UW professor of computer science and engineering. The free program and both audio and video demonstrations are at 

http://webanywhere.cs.washington.edu.

WebAnywhere was developed under Ladner's supervision by Jeffrey Bigham, a UW doctoral student in computer science and engineering. The research was funded by the National Science Foundation.

Free screen readers already exist, as do sophisticated commercial programs. But all must be installed on a machine before being used. This is the first

accessibility tool hosted on the Web, meaning it doesn't have to be downloaded onto a computer. It processes the text on an external server and then sends the audio file to play in the user's Web browser.

"You don't have to install new software. So even if you go to a heavily locked-down computer, say at a library, you can still use it," Bigham said.

In May, Bigham was named the winner of the Accessible Technology Award for Interface Design for the Imagine Cup, a student programming contest sponsored by Microsoft Corp. 

There is no software to install or update because each time a person visits the site he or she gets the latest version. Like other screen readers, WebAnywhere converts written text to an electronically generated voice. 

The UW team plans to create updates that will allow users to change the speed at which the text is read aloud and add other popular features found in existing screen readers. 

FROM THE EDITOR! 

If you read the letter about the 6% decrease in your blind annuity check I suggest that you call your NY State Senator & Assembly Representative & complain. Did they take a pay cut or did their staff? As far as I know they didn’t. It was just a cut across the board on programs for NY citizens. Why Why are they exempt from this cut across the board? 

Many blind veterans count on this money along with their social security. ELECTION DAY IS COMING!

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

